
 

CITY COUNCIL MEMORANDUM 

 

FROM: The Office of the City Manager DATE: 08/28/2017 

SUBJECT:      Consider Resolution No. 2017-031, and authorize the City Manager 
to execute a School Resource Officer Shared Services Agreement 
with Birdville Independent School District for the 2017-2018 school 
year. 

 

PRESENTER: Mike Young, Assistant Chief of Police 

 
SUMMARY:  
 
The City of North Richland Hills (City) and the Birdville Independent School District 
(BISD) have entered into a mutual contract in which the police department provides 
police officers to serve as School Resource Officers for BISD schools within the 
jurisdictional boundaries of the City of North Richland Hills.  The contract outlines the 
cost sharing between the police department and the school district in which each pays 
50% of the total cost of each officer.      
 
GENERAL DESCRIPTION:  
 
The City and BISD have had a long standing relationship in which the Police 
Department provides trained police officers to serve as School Resource Officers for the 
school district’s campuses located within the jurisdictional boundaries of the city.  The 
2017/18 contract terms were mutually agreed upon in which each officer works an 8-
hour day and a 40-hour work week.  BISD is responsible for paying 50% of all 
operational costs of each officer assigned to the district.  The total cost of this 
agreement is $438,592.00.  BISD and the City will each pay 50% of this total cost which 
will be $219,296.00 each.  This contract is for the 2017/2018 school year and will 
continue each school year thereafter unless terminated by either party or the terms are 
renegotiated resulting in a new contract term.     

 
RECOMMENDATION:  
 

Approve Resolution No. 2017-031 


